S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 18th March 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland, Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: None  
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 4th February 2019:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Bland seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None 
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

Planning Application – 16/02231/OM – Land West of Knights Hill: Mr Bland was pleased to report that the Planning Application for the land West of Knights Hill had been refused at the Borough Councils Planning Committee Meeting held on 13th March 2019.

It was said that thanks should be given to Mr David Goddard for the drive, time and effort he had put in to fight the proposals.

Mr Bland said that he would happily write a letter on behalf of the Parish Council to thank Mr Goddard.

All members were happy.

Comment was made that Mr Goddard has also begun formulating responses ready for a possible appeal to the decision.

Members spoke regarding the Borough Councils Planning Committee meeting, it was said that Mr John Marrow and Cllr Daubney had both spoke exceptionally well.
Mr Narborough was disappointed to say that he did not attend the Planning Committee meeting, he explained that he had been asked by Mr Bland to attend the Site Meeting at Knights Hill at 9.00am, however after waiting in poor weather for a considerable length of time, the Borough Councillors did not attend.
Mr Price confirmed that members of the Borough Council Planning Committee certainly went on a Site Visit, however, was unable to say what route they took and whether they stopped at the site.
19/00366/F
Bryanville, 6 Ryalla Drift

Construction of new dwelling and car port

Decision: Object to the Application

· The Parish Council object to the cramped layout and density of the building design and the visual appearance is incongruous with the form and character of the existing bungalow properties.

· The proposed property would create a negative impact on the residential amenity and wellbeing of the neighbouring property and its inhabitants.

· This Planning Application does not comply with the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan Policies H3 and H2(e)

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00378/F
4 Greenacres Close, South Wootton

Render over house 

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
South Wootton Parish Office Extension - Provisional Plans:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that Mr Matt Sturgeon had kindly produced some provisional plans for the Parish Office Extension.

Members looked at the circulated plans and agreed that they looked acceptable.
Mr Reynolds pointed out that within the plans Public Toilet facilities should be incorporated for use by visitors to the Cemetery.
Members discussed the suggestion and felt that as St Mary’s Church has Toilet facilities which are opened first thing in the morning and then locked again in the evening and the Parish Office is open every morning, the addition of Public Toilet facilities was not necessary.

After further discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should accept the Provisional Plans. This was seconded by Mr Scales, with one member against, all other members were in favour.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
18/02241/F

Manor House, 20 Low Road, South Wootton

Variation of condition 2 of Planning Permission 18/00364/F: Extension and Alterations to dwelling to create swimming pool, spa, gym, sauna and ancillary rooms with additional upper floor bedrooms and associated landscape works.

19/00074/F

12 Rushmead Close, South Wootton

Extension
19/00070/F

16 Rushmead Close, South Wootton

Change of use of a redundant footpath to residential (garden) use and the erection of a gazebo

19/00007/TPO

11 Pretoria Grove, South Wootton

T1 – Oak – Permission sought for a 25% crown reduction
Mrs Cornwell informed members that the following application has been withdrawn:

19/00152/F

Lyndon 94 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

2 storey rear extension, additional storey to existing bungalow, glazed link, detached garage and render to new and existing walls 

New House Name: Mrs Cornwell informed members of Notification of a New House Name, formerly Wyndspoint, 15 Priory Lane to Parklands Lodge, 15 Priory Lane, South Wootton.

Borough Council Planning Sifting Panel:  Mr Price informed members that some correspondence had been received from Mr Martin Hickey, the Chairman of Castle Acre Parish Council raising concerns about the Borough Councils Planning Sifting Panel.
It was said that Mr Hickey had copied in several Parish Councils stating that the Sifting Panel is undemocratic and hoped to urge other Parish Councils to lobby the Borough Council to stop it operating.

Mr Price read out Mr Hickey’s email which he had sent to the Borough Council highlighting his concerns and read out the reply received from Mr Stuart Ashworth, Assistant Director of Environment and Planning.

Members discussed the situation and agreed that South Wootton Parish Council is happy with the operation of the Sifting Panel. 

6. To discuss the Parish Council response to the Borough Council Local Plan Review:  Mr Bland confirmed that all members had received copies of the sections of the Local Plan Review relating to South Wootton.

It was confirmed that the Local Plan Review consultation end date is Monday 29th April 2019 at 5pm and South Wootton would have to submit its comments by then.

Mr Price referred to Section 9.5.6 and said that The SADMP made an allocation at Hall Lane, South Wootton, for at least 300 dwellings. The Local Plan review seeks to support this, it also recognises that this poses significant growth for the South Wootton Area which will take a number of years to be fully realised (completed). With this in mind the Local Plan review does not seek to make further allocation at South Wootton.

Mr Price confirmed that after speaking to Mr Alan Gomm, the Local development Framework Manager at the Borough Council, it was confirmed that on the map shown in the Core Strategy document, the red arrow pointing to North Wootton has been removed.

Members raised concerns regarding some of the wording used in the document, it was agreed that all members should read through the sections relating to South Wootton and submit their comments to Mrs Cornwell prior to the next Planning Committee meeting.
Mr Price stated that when he and Mrs Cornwell met Mr Gomm, it was explained that there is a housing delivery test which has to be passed.
He referred to the Notes from the meeting and said,

In the new National Planning Policy Framework, there is a Housing Delivery Test which the local authority has to pass. 95% of the allocated houses (calculated as the proportion required each year of the plan) have to be built out. If they are not, then the local authority is penalised. It either has to produce an action plan, or a worsening scenario, allocate even more land for housing.
The Borough Council sits at 91% and has produced an Action Plan, some council sit at 25%. The Borough Council has no more allocated sites in South Wootton for the extended plan period to 2036.
7.  To discuss Highways Issues: None
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.55pm.

 8.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 1st April 2019, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
1st April 2019       
 


                                      Chairman
